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  Attendance 

Target 97% 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher Message 

Mrs J Jones 

 

It has been an eventful end 

to an amazing year at 

Church Drive Primary 

School.  

 

We are so proud  of the pu-

pil’s achievements within 

and beyond school. The 

school has achieved exami-

nation results that exceed 

or are in-line with National 

and a wonderful Ofsted re-

port. 

 

Thank you for all your sup-

port throughout this aca-

demic year. On behalf of all 

the staff we would like to 

wish you all a very restful 

summer and look forward to 

your return on 6th Septem-

ber. 

Thank you to the families 

who will no longer be join-

ing us  in September , it has 

been a pleasure knowing 

you.  

 

Foxes 93.5% 

Hedgehogs 98.8% 

Chestnuts 93.8% 

Willow 94.4% 

Maple 94% 

Juniper 97.8% 

Aspen 99.2% 

Rowan 94.8% 

Hazel 96.1% 

Hawthorn 94.8% 

Cedar 93.3% 

Whole School 94.63% 

Winners of the Attendance Cup this 

week is Aspen Class!— additional ten 

minutes play! 

Mrs J Jones 

A big THANK YOU to Mr Wil-

liams, our PE Coach for pur-

chasing two new Basketball 

outdoor hoops for our pupils 

for the next academic year.  



Staff Leaving us in July 2023 

This summer we are saying goodbye to three of our staff members. Each per-

son has played an important role in our setting and will be greatly missed.  

Mrs Craig is retiring after 18 years in school. She has 

dedicated her time, commitment and life to sup-

porting the development of our Early Years pupils. Mrs 

Craig is a wonderful lady with a heart of gold, who has 

taught our children sign language and is creative in her 

ability to perform. Mrs Craig will be sadly missed but 

her presence in Church Drive will live on and she will 

never be forgotten.  All the very best on your retire-

ment.  

 

We say goodbye to Mrs Cranny, who has been a part of our school over the 

past few years and a valued member of the FOCD. Mrs Cranny has been an in-

tegral part of our music and PSHE curriculum, developing links with Global 

Networks. We wish you all the very best moving forward in your teaching ca-

reer, you will be fondly missed. 

 

Miss Choy has been with us for a year and will be sadly missed, as she moves 

onto ventures new. Miss Choy has worked incredibly hard to develop and sup-

port our ECO club and has a great sense of humour. Wishing you all the very 

best from everyone at Church Drive.  

 

Congratulations to Miss Thornley on com-

pleting her Masters in Education and 

getting a ‘Distinction’.  Miss Thornley grad-

uated from Liverpool Hope University on 

18th July.   Congratulations!!!! 



 

             Goodbye and Good Luck Year 6! 

It has been an absolute delight to teach and watch the Year 6 

pupils flourish, throughout their time at Church Drive Primary 

School. They have been an amazing cohort of Year 6 pupils, 

showing great enthusiasm, dedication and commitment to all 

aspects of school life.  

The Year 6 pupils have enjoyed many end of year treats and 

gifts, including Leaver’s  service,  Activity 4 All trip, extra disco 

time, FOCD cake and a yummy cooked breakfast from Julia. 

We hope the gifts provided and experiences will be fond 

memories of their time at Church Drive. Wishing you all the 

very best as you leave us and start on a new journey in Sep-

tember. Keep in touch xx  

Mrs Jones, Staff and pupils.  



             Police Visit! 

The children loved the police visit to the school. Our 

community officers kindly came in to discuss anti-

social behaviour. The children even got to try on 

some uniforms and sit in the back of the van!! 



 

                       PE Champions! 

 

A huge well done to our PE Champions! Mr Williams  is 

so proud of all the effort that you have put into all of 

your lessons! 



 

SUMMER SCHOOL DISCO 

Wow! What a turn out for the school disco last week! 

We all had so much fun and raised a huge £645.59! A 

big thank you to the Friends of Church Drive for arrang-

ing and thank you for your contributions. All funds 

raised will go towards purchasing resources for the 

children.  



 

                   Eco Club 
 

       We look forward to visiting there again in the future!! 

   We would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to everyone who has been involved in our new Eco adventure this year. It  

    has been crazy fun, we learned a lot and met wonderful people (and animals) along the way.  

 

Some of the Eco Team were lucky enough to walk alpacas at Nanny Sharon's Alpaca farm. They also got to stroll through 
their gorgeous grounds as well as feeding the cheeky goats, stroke baby bunnies, talk to beautiful parrots and hold 1 day 
old guinea pigs. 



 

Achievements Beyond School 

  Personal Development  
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a

A huge well done to Alfie F for him being highly 

commended at the Chris Salmon Poetry Award! 

Amazing efforts Alfie! He also  has been award-

ed the honour of Captain in his football team 

Shaftsbury Youth Club! 

Also another huge well done to Lucas O 

as his team had another tournament a 

couple of weeks ago and he captained 

this to another platinum cup win... they 

won the top cup again !! 



           

STAR OF THE WEEK 

 
 Class Star  Reason 

FOXES Joseph N For keeping it green all 
week. 

HEDGEHOGS Grace S For being a fantastic role 
model and being a kind and 

caring friend. 

CHESTNUTS Madison K For a super attitude to 
school, showing friendli-

ness and kindness. 

WILLOW Albie T Always being enthusiastic 
about learning. 

MAPLE Tilly W For consistent good behav-
iour all year and sticking to 

the school rules. 

JUNIPER Miro S For showing an interest in 
history topic and for his 
great participation in the 

school trip. 

ASPEN Ollie James G For behaving excellently on 
our school trip.  

ROWAN Evelyn B For a continued excellent 
attitude to learning. 

CEDAR Ella R For always trying her best 
in every lesson, regardless 

of the topic. 

HAWTHORN Ava T For an excellent talent 
show audition. 

HAZEL Megan R For always having a posi-
tive attitude towards her 

learning. 

   



 



WIRRAL F.U.S.S.  (Free Uniform for Schools) 

Dear Parents. 

Before you spend large sums of money to kit out your 

child for school in September, come and see what we 

can GIVE you from our stocks of good quality donated 

uniform held at Lower Bebington Methodist Church 

HUB (CH637RA opposite The Sunlight Restaurant).We 

have uniform for all the local Primary Schools and   

Secondary Schools: 

Wirral Girls 

John Plessington, 

Co-op Academy . 

Wirral Boys (except for the new blazers) 

Please visit  wirralfuss@gmail.com  to place your Sec-

ondary School orders, or come to the Hub on Sundays 

between 12 and 12.30 to try on uniform. 

(not  Sunday  6th August)  

There will be another GIVE AWAY SATURDAY on 22nd 

JULY from 10-12.30pm at the BEBINGTON  

mailto:wirralfuss@gmail.com


                     COMMUNITY EVENTS 




